
Happy New Year 2013 

╬ Sunday 

School 

Budget  

Receipts 

Building 

Fund 

12/2 105 8,7842.02 520.00 

12/9 105 6,109.26 0 

12/16 95 4,379.41 21.00 

12/23 84 13,997.37 641.00 

12/30 Next mo.   

NURSERY:  Jan. Contact:  Danielle Miller 

                         AM                           PM 

1/6 Julie Salter    Karen Partain 

 Joyce Rollins   John Altman 

1/13 Shannon Garrett   Laurie Black 

 Lisa Cobb   Sarah Johnson  

1/20 Tiffany Clayton   Carolyn Holland 

 Jeanine Christman Vicki Garrett 

1/27 Becky Partin    Eunice Garrett 

 Robin Ansley    Jayne Riddle 

SUNDAY 

 9:45 AM      Sunday School  
10:50 AM     Pastor/Deacon 
                        Prayer Time 
11:00 AM     Morning Worship 
  5:00 PM     Discipleship Training 
  6:00 PM     Evening Worship 
 
WEDNESDAY 
  6:00 PM     Childrenõs Choir 
  7:00 PM     Mission Friends/ 
                     Pre-School Choir 
                     Prayer Meeting 
                     T-N-T Youth/RA/GA 
  7:45 PM     Choir Rehearsal 
  

 

 

 

Rev. Gary Johnson, Pastor 

pastor@wbcgc.org 

 

Richard Miller, Assoc. Pastor 

Youth & Young Adults 

youth@wbcgc.org 

 

Doris Bredeson, Secretary 

secretary@wbcgc.org 

 

January 2013 



Starting a New Year in 2013 

 

We Need to Rejoice 

Didnôt our church have joyous times of worship and scripture study throughout the Christmas Season? It was 

uplifting for many of us to read and study again of the Birth of our Savior, Jesus Christ. Thanks to each of our 

teachers and worship leaders who pointed us again to the worship of the King of Kings and Lord of Lords,    

Jesus Christ.  

We Need to Resolve 

Southern Baptist churches are mission-minded groups of Christians. Woodlawn Baptist Church is certainly a 

missions-loving congregation. Let us resolve to continue to PRAY for our International Missionaries 

(www.imb.org) and to COMPLETE OUR SACRIFICIAL GIVING to the Lottie Moon Christmas Offering for 

International Missions. Our final Sunday to collect this offering will be on January 6th. Total collected through 

December 23:  $1,849.00. 

We Need to be Revived 

Please read this portion of scripture from 2 Chronicles 7:14ðòIf My people who are called by My name will 

humble themselves, and pray and seek My face, and turn from their wicked ways, then I will hear from heaven, 

and will forgive their sin and heal their land.ò  Notice that our acting by faith = Godôs response to revive 

us!! Oh, how our country needs Godôs heaven-sent reviving!! 

This new year has the potential to be a great one in which our Lord Jesus Christ can be worshipped, studied, 

and shared with others. I guess it is all up to us, His Churché 

Your grateful Pastor,  

Bro. Gary 

 

Childrenôs Church:  January 2013 

01/06 Tisha Kreyenbuhl 

01/13 Wanda Parrish 

01/20 Catherine Jones 

01/27 Robin Ansley 

Itôs Time for Men to Stand! June 14-15, 2013 

Birmingham, AlabamaðCost $99/Person + meals                             

 (Includes motel and conference fee) - Deadline February 1st                      
Tim Tebow, Dan Cathy, Fred Luter, Josh McDowell, Phil Waldrep, Charles 

Billingsley 

Each January 1st brings about excitement, new 

opportunities and new challenges. We        

challenge ourselves to exercise, lose weight, 

read our Bible more, etc. As the New Year  

begins, have you looked at new opportunities 

within the church?  Many areas need support 

and help in their ministries. We are looking to 

add volunteers to help in the Youth Ministries 

area. Would you be willing to come alongside 

and help the youth in their walk with the Lord? 

No experience required! Let us know how we 

can help you find a place to serve the Lord! 

A huge thank you to the Kreyenbuhls, 

Barefoots, and Riddles for opening their homes to the 
youth for the Progressive Dinner this past  December. 

Thank you also to the Christmans and Lundquists  for helping to   
transport everyone from spot to spot.  

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Jan. 16th  Parents Meeting 6:15 Dinner/7:00-7:30 PM Meeting 

Jan. 17th  Youth Committee Meeting 7:00 PM Millersô House 

Jan. 19th   Godôs @ WarðCollege Bible Study 6:30 PM Millersô 

Jan. 20th   Youth SNAC at Taco Bell 

Jan. 26th   Godôs @ WarðCollege Bible Study 6:30 PM Millersô 

Deacons/Ministers/Spouse BanquetðSocial Hall 

Friday, January 4ð$10/Personð7:00 PM  

(No cost to widows of deacons) 

Deacon Training & Prayer Retreatï Social Hall 

Saturday, January 5ð$5/Personð8:00 AM-12:00 Noon 

Please register in Narthex ASAP 

Hearts of J.O.Y.  

Program:  Jason McCullough 

Fairhaven Funeral Home  

ñYour LifeðYour Legacy; Plan to 

Make it Right!ò 

Meal Catered by  

Fairhaven Funeral Home.  

G.R.O.W. 

Thursday, Jan. 17th  7:00 PM 

No food collection this month due 

to canned goods received from 

Garden City Elementary School. 

 

 

All ladies are invited to a baby 

shower for Katelyn (Douglas) & 

John Clifton to be held Saturday, 

January 12 from 2-4:30 pm. 

Wanda Wisham & Heather McGill 

hosting at 424 Cliff Drive, Pooler-

Phone 748-8507. 

Registered Babies R Us & Target-

Please help us welcome                

Braelyn  Ann Clifton 

 

 

 

UPWARD PRACTICE RESUMES  

Monday, January 7th  

Game #1ðJanuary 12th 

January Birthdays 

 

Roman Salter   1/1  

Adam Gibbons   1/1 

Gail Hall    1/4 

Will Moore   1/5 

Zoey Beatty   1/5 

Whitney Parrish   1/8 

Julie Salter   1/10 

Lavonia Bishop   1/12 

Mike Garrett   1/13 

Eunice Garrett   1/16 

Cindy Adams   1/18 

Melissa Jones   1/19 

Joshua Riddle   1/20 

Danielle Miller   1/22 

Denese Register   1/23 

Travis Fuller   1/23 

Cecil Dowling   1/25 

Adam Gibbons   1/26 

Barbara Bearer, Jr.   1/28 

Lynn Cobb   1/30 

Jessica Lindblad   1/30 

Anniversaries: 

Bill/Louise Lucas  1/13 

Fred/Lisa Grier  1/26 

Aaron/Gail Hall  1/31 

Curtis/Terri Andrews                  1/31 


